

June 2012 Update

A meeting of the Sauganash Community Association was held on June 19, 2012 at the North Shore Community Bank.

President Renee Bennett called the meeting to order at 7 P.M.

A motion was made and approved to accept the May minutes

The SCA open meeting in May was well attended.

The Mosquito Abatement Committee stated that providing there is no rain, they will spray prior to the 4th of July on either Sunday or Monday.

The Finance and Donations Committee distributed a financial report.

The Membership Committee reported that we have 47 new members to date. A mailing for the dues will be sent out next week. We finished the fiscal years with 718 paid member households.

The 4th of July Committee discussed the needs for the event. It was mentioned that Whole Foods donated 30 cases of water. Volunteers are needed for set up at 8 AM and cleanup at the end of the event. The Bicycle Ambassadors will be there giving out bicycle safety tips. The sponsorship deadline is June 20th. The sequence of events is as follows:

9:00 AM. Lineup

9:30 Parade Steps Off

10:30 Picnic Begins.

The Real Estate and Zoning Committee reported that copies of letters were sent out to two business owners of vacant property.

The O'Hare Noise Committee reported that they are continuing to monitor the noise.

She Special Events Committee reported that we received seventeen responses from the survey. The survey had been distributed at the open meeting and also sent out by email.

It was reported that the Sauganash Mural Project is going well, and the group has a website http://sauganashmural.webs.com and an email address.sauganashmural@gmail.com.